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bob_mann@thecommunityforum.com.au

From: Dr Helen Haines MP <helen.haines.mp@aph.gov.au>
Sent: Wednesday, 26 August 2020 5:04 PM
To: bob_mann@thecommunityforum.com.au
Subject: ***SPAM***  Re: Email TWO - Proposal to extend Victorian State of Emergency Powers 

(Case Ref: HH103689)

Dear Bob, 
 
Thank you for writing to me with your concerns about the State of Emergency, 
 
I understand how difficult this time is for everyone. The return to Stage 3 lockdowns for regional Victoria and the shut down of the 
NSW border have disrupted many people’s lives in our community. 
 
Since this pandemic began, I have always deferred to the advice of the medical experts. As a former nurse and rural health researcher, 
I take that advice very seriously. The evidence we have seen overseas in countries where the COVID-19 pandemic has not been 
contained, show us the profound dangers of losing control of this virus. 
 
It is also clear that we will not be able to begin our economic recovery until we take control of the virus. In this case, I believe that the 
best thing we can do for the economy is to get on top of the virus. Loosening restrictions whilst the virus is spreading through the 
community at high levels would neither be a good economic nor a good health outcome. 
 
However I share your concerns at the Victorian Premier’s decision to extend the State of Emergency for another 12 months. 
 
It is important to note a few things. 
 
The State of Emergency is not the lockdown. The decision to extend the State of Emergency does not mean that our current 
lockdowns will be extended for 12 months. These are different things. 
 
The State of Emergency declaration is a legal instrument that is necessary to enable the Victorian Chief Health Officer to impose rules 
for human biosecurity. For example,without the State of Emergency, the Victorian Government would not be able to compel people to 
undergo mandatory hotel quarantine when they arrive in Australia. We would all agree that we should maintain the hotel quarantine 
rules for some time to come. 
 
The Victorian Public Health and Wellbeing Act only allows for a state of emergency to run for a maximum of six months. The current 
State of Emergency was declared on March 16, and after several four-week extensions, is due to expire under the act on September 
13. This means that without extending it, we would not be able to impose many of the rules which are keeping us safe. 
 
However I believe that a 12 month extension is beyond what is appropriate right now. I think a shorter extension would be appropriate 
and we can reassess the situation as it unfolds. 
 
This is a matter for the Victorian Government and I encourage you to contact your local State MP to express your concerns, who will 
be able to communicate them to the Victorian Parliament. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
  
 
Dr Helen Haines MP 
Independent Federal Member for Indi 
 

To help 
protect your 
privacy, 
Micro so ft 
Office 
prevented 
auto matic  
download of 
this pictu re  
from the  
In ternet.@helenhainesindi 

 
 



2

To help 
protect your 
privacy, 
Micro so ft 
Office 
prevented 
auto matic  
download of 
this pictu re  
from the  
In ternet. 

 
117 Murphy St Wangaratta VIC 3677 
P: 03 5721 7077 
E: helen.haines.mp@aph.gov.au 
 
IMPORTANT: This email from the office of the Federal Electorate of Indi, and any attachments to it, contain information that is confidential and may also be the 
subject of legal, professional or other privilege.  If you are not the intended recipient, you must not review, copy, disseminate, disclose to others or take action in 
reliance on, any material contained within this email.  If you have received this email in error, please let the Indi Electorate Office know by reply email informing of 
the mistake and delete all copies from your computer system. For the purposes of the Spam Act 2003, this email is authorised by the Federal Electorate of Indi.  
   
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
________________________________________ 
From: Bob Mann - The Community Forum Online Newspaper  
Sent: 26 August 2020 16:41 
To: Haines, Helen (MP)  
Subject: Email TWO - Proposal to extend Victorian State of Emergency Powers 
 
An important update regarding COVID-19 
[http://r20.rs6.net/on.jsp?ca=6e246e65-7e14-44f5-a080-78f1e0dc30c0&a=1129295291466&c=3eeeb3ae-e67a-11ea-99a6-
d4ae528ec60a&ch=3f25cb8c-e67a-11ea-99a6-d4ae528ec60a] 
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The Honourable 
 
Dr Helen Haines 
Member of Parliament 
Australian and Victorian Parliaments. 
 
Dear Dr 
 
RE: Proposed extension of State of Emergency Powers announced by Premier 
Daniel Andrews at his Corona Press Conference on 
Monday 24th of August 2020. 
 
I wrote to all state and federal mp's in the past twenty-four hours which equates to over 300 members of parliament. Sadly, to say the 
response was underwhelming is an understatement, and while I understand you are all probably being deluged with emails at the 
moment, you do have staff in your offices, you have just been granted pay rises and you have numerous benefits in relation to your 
position. 
 
Taking this into consideration, your collective response to my emails is extremely disappointing. I use professional email software 
that tracks who receives my emails, who opens those emails and even who clicks on the links contained within them. 
 
Taking into account that well over 90% of the open rate of the emails indicated below that were sent to federal mp's replied with an 
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"automated response" these numbers are simply unacceptable. Considering these times and the circumstances you have delivered 
much of us into, you would think you would have the respect to communicating more directly with your constituents. 
 
If you didn't want to be lobbied by constituents why stand for parliament? To federal mp's, an automated response is an insult, not a 
response. 
 
To those few that did reply directly, I thank you so very much. 
 
 
 
[https://files.constantcontact.com/a44ae3fe601/90ffa114-7e17-4d04-80ee-a9d9dacb402f.jpg] 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This has simply made me even more determined to lobby all of you from this point on, not just over COVID-19 but all government 
issues, I am also now more determined than ever to build a significant following through my online newspaper and share my lobbying 
and services with them. To start that process here is an episode from a video blog I have recently started for you to have a look at. 
 
Heads up, it was done late last night after some of the most dreadful responses to emails to people in crisis I have seen. All of you 
collectively need to do better for your fellow Australians. 
 
 
 
[Bob's Vlog - Special State Of Emergency Episode 260820 0]http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001PHZt4fdmkyt-
xK5GEmp2iWoF_emrwLX_Rw1ygEY5_-9hpw-bL7lyUBpEQIDPYY1w-
ExAHpY1CfAbVFREn5Kgd7RzBbs1p3lejRBtOKTlWjuuPzpv4b-DYvMXZGbsa4JrbEFfc-
S6Jm8pr2xkgb6ZcQ==&c=APN2JdiXx7dggMeYvK5JvTzaGNETa75pOZT1vlkuO7y24sRV9_0eGg==&ch=4wMy3qiDdtgDlAbeub
D7FXlOIPWyJTQWaTVG_8mT9O41OmpGZoucnQ== 
 
 
 
Also, here is the latest table with data extracted from the federal government's website. Please peruse this and ask yourself how you 
can continue to suppress our economy and society. 
 
 
 
[https://files.constantcontact.com/a44ae3fe601/804905e0-28fa-4490-8ecf-7f17a69eb2dc.jpg] 
 
 
 
Hopefully, by the end of this week for those of you who haven't done so, you will have the courtesy to have made a genuine effort to 
reply appropriately to my correspondence and that of other Australians. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
[https://files.constantcontact.com/a44ae3fe601/420873eb-38f3-41c3-ae30-abfa8e34ef12.jpg] 
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Bob Mann 
The Community Forum Online Newspaper 
Website: www.thecommnityforum.com.auhttp://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001PHZt4fdmkyt-xK5GEmp2iWoF_emrwLX_Rw1ygEY5_-
9hpw-bL7lyUGFUhcHw8s_Op-kchzmCtv06NOZN-
r_4QZ4a36_XqVOAFUcfGxZa8zOwIlmtqydUgMndyRgGeZnMPtVFp6PiuHYJFMW45l6wbfDVVA4CiwK1&c=APN2JdiXx7dgg
MeYvK5JvTzaGNETa75pOZT1vlkuO7y24sRV9_0eGg==&ch=4wMy3qiDdtgDlAbeubD7FXlOIPWyJTQWaTVG_8mT9O41Omp
GZoucnQ== 
Email: bob_mann@thecommunityforum.com.au 
Mobile: 0490 823 400 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Community Forum Online Newspaper 
 
 
[Facebook] http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001PHZt4fdmkyt-xK5GEmp2iWoF_emrwLX_Rw1ygEY5_-9hpw-
bL7lyULhFJaSl1cKi4lx1zvvNEmiM6Ke2On41HxRXKGuj9oWW64ZYn0KU53wH1ca2VOaLdzpP4yerNFIdyBzp4dGQV3ChQmq
xZ9kpWpIzJ4wVgeIDu2fB167OqIQ=&c=APN2JdiXx7dggMeYvK5JvTzaGNETa75pOZT1vlkuO7y24sRV9_0eGg==&ch=4wMy3
qiDdtgDlAbeubD7FXlOIPWyJTQWaTVG_8mT9O41OmpGZoucnQ== [Twitter]  http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001PHZt4fdmkyt-
xK5GEmp2iWoF_emrwLX_Rw1ygEY5_-9hpw-
bL7lyUAJ3jwgbc18gYwh3M592OeWaGsE80PnvuLuZ_jWbBBycURLR2aQaeIqZ5iyojCcq40B_lYZihaAlfe7YcuiCVY8VNiMKyZ
nYNm0_-
pGLmbHf&c=APN2JdiXx7dggMeYvK5JvTzaGNETa75pOZT1vlkuO7y24sRV9_0eGg==&ch=4wMy3qiDdtgDlAbeubD7FXlOIPW
yJTQWaTVG_8mT9O41OmpGZoucnQ== 
 
 
 
[https://files.constantcontact.com/a44ae3fe601/75ba09d7-7b54-41c9-8608-dc6ea9ec7ab9.jpg] 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Bob Mann | 28 Clunies Ross Crescent, Mulgrave, Victoria 3170 Australia 
 
Unsubscribe 
helen.haines.mp@aph.gov.auhttps://visitor.constantcontact.com/do?p=un&m=001C3linjpEDl5WUrSTs8mvkA%3D&ch=3f25cb8c-
e67a-11ea-99a6-d4ae528ec60a&ca=6e246e65-7e14-44f5-a080-78f1e0dc30c0 
 
Update Profilehttps://visitor.constantcontact.com/do?p=oo&m=001C3linjpEDl5WUrSTs8mvkA%3D&ch=3f25cb8c-e67a-11ea-99a6-
d4ae528ec60a&ca=6e246e65-7e14-44f5-a080-78f1e0dc30c0 | About our service 
providerhttp://www.constantcontact.com/legal/service-provider?cc=about-service-provider 
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[Trusted Email from Constant Contact - Try it FREE today.]http://www.constantcontact.com/index.jsp?cc=nge&rmc=VF19_3GE 
Try email marketing for free today!http://www.constantcontact.com/index.jsp?cc=nge&rmc=VF19_3GE 
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